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DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH & HUMAN SERVICES 
Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services 
7500 Security Boulevard, Mail Stop S2-26-12 
Baltimore, Maryland   21244-1850
 
  
 

 March 24, 2023 
 
Cynthia Beane, MSW, LCSW 
Commissioner 
Bureau for Medical Services 
350 Capitol Street, Room 251 
Charleston, WV  25301-3706 
 

Re:  West Virginia State Plan Amendment (SPA) 22-0015 
 
Dear Commissioner Beane: 
 
The Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services (CMS) reviewed the proposed Medicaid State 
Plan Amendment (SPA) submitted under transmittal number (TN) 22-0015. This amendment 
proposes to provide assurances that West Virginia covers and reimburses COVID-19 vaccine 
administration, testing, and treatment as required by Section 9811 of the American Rescue Plan 
Act of 2021.  
 
Pursuant to section 1135(b)(5) of the Social Security Act (Act), for the period of the public health 
emergency, CMS is modifying the requirement at 42 C.F.R. §430.20 that the state submit SPAs 
related to the COVID-19 public health emergency by the final day of the quarter, to obtain a SPA 
effective date during the quarter, enabling SPAs submitted after the last day of the quarter to have 
an effective date in a previous quarter, but no earlier than the effective date of the public health 
emergency. 
 
The State of West Virginia also requested a waiver to modify the public notice requirements 
applicable to the SPA submission process.  Pursuant to section 1135(b)(5) of the Act, CMS is 
modifying public notice requirements applicable to the SPA submission process.  Public notice 
for SPAs is required under 42 C.F.R. §447.205 for changes in statewide methods and standards 
for setting Medicaid payment rates, 42 C.F.R. §447.57 for changes to premiums and cost 
sharing, and 42 C.F.R. §440.386 for changes to Alternative Benefit Plans (ABPs). Pursuant to 
section 1135(b)(5) of the Act, CMS is approving the state’s request to modify these notice 
requirements otherwise applicable to SPA submissions. 
 
CMS conducted our review of your submittal according to statutory requirements in Title XIX of 
the Act and implementing regulations.  This letter is to inform you that West Virginia’s Medicaid SPA 
Transmittal Number 22-0015 is approved effective March 11, 2021. 
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If you have any questions, please contact Dan Belnap at (215) 861-4273 or via email at 
Dan.Belnap@cms.hhs.gov. 

 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 

 
 
Alissa Mooney DeBoy 

      On Behalf of Anne Marie Costello, Deputy Director   
Center for Medicaid and CHIP Services 
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